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By Barb Engquist 

On the bright, sunny morning of June 28, 2025, a caravan 
of vehicles headed out for adventure, a field trip in the 
Fairbury, Nebraska area. 

The first stop of our nearly 20 
person group, was to view 
dinosaur tracks. These tracks, 
discovered in 2002, were made 
by dinosaurs that roamed the 
shores of the Western Interior 
Seaway. The tracks are amazing, 
however, having no protection 
from weather and foot traffic, are 
disappearing. 

Our next stop was a roadcut, 
where the group found ironstone concretions 
at the base of the cutout.  

Further up the hill were nice pieces of 
selenite. The excitement ran high as one of 
our youth, Joy, found a large slab of selenite 
layered in rock. With many helpful hands, 
the large rock was dug out and carried to a 
nearby pickup truck. Awesome spotting Joy!  

After a nice picnic lunch, the group 
headed to a clay pit to search for selenite 
crystals and ghost shrimp burrow fossils. 

Selenite was uncovered every 
time the picks moved the soil. 
The ghost shrimp burrow 
fossils were intriguing; many 
pieces were laying on top of 
the ground.  

As the heat and humidity increased, we 
headed back to the vehicles to cool off, get a drink and head 
to the final roadcut.  

The final location was full of limestone 
marine fossils. Beautiful shell fossils were 
everywhere, as well as a scorpion, who was 
upset when one of the youths disturbed his 
hiding place.  

We ended the field trip with dinner at 
Pioneer Inn in Gilead. The Inn was built in 
1887, out of limestone, to house and feed 
railroad workers. The group enjoyed good food, 
conversation, and relaxation before the trip home.  

Thank you to all who made the field trip happen and to 
those who attended.  




